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Application for Federal Grant Issued:

Mental Health Service Professional Demonstration Grant Program

A great opportunity has just opened up to bring more school social workers into school districts around the country!  If you work in a "high-need" district (defined in the grant notice; see link below), you will want to make sure your district applies for this grant.  Hopefully, if these grants produce results, Congress will makes this a permanent grant and increase funding.

Background:  Former Senator Bill Nelson (D-FL), SSWAA's 2019 Legislator of the Year, sponsored a bill in the last Congress to develop a pipeline from training programs for school mental health professionals to high-need school districts.  This bill included school social workers, school counselors, school psychologists, and school nurses.

While the bill did not pass, the grant program was included in the U.S. Department of Education's Fiscal Year 2019 funding bill.  The bill stated the Department could fund a demonstration grant program.  The Department cites estimated available funding at $15 million, with a projected 50 awards at an average of $300,000.
Program Details:  The program provides competitive grants to "support and demonstrate innovative partnerships to train school-based mental health services providers for employment in schools" and local school districts. Partnerships must include (1) one or more high-need school districts of state department of education on behalf of the school districts; and (2) one or more eligible higher education institutions.  Graduate students will be placed in schools to complete their field work, credit hours, internships, or related training as applicable to the degree, license, or credential.

Who is Eligible to Apply: High-need school districts or a state department of education on behalf of the school district.  Applicants must propose to work in partnership with an eligible higher education institution.

Application Deadline:  August 5, 2019.
To read the entire notice and get the full details for applying, go to https://www.govinfo.gov/content/pkg/FR-2019-06-21/pdf/2019-13289.pdf
